

# BRYMPTON NEWSLINK



### WHAT'S IN THIS ISSUE

YFW BLOOD BIKES A BIG

ECO WARRIORS RECEIVE NEW EQUIPMENT

SENIORS COFFEE MORNING

**SPEEDING** 

ABBEY COMMUNITY HALL IS NOW BACK OPEN

NEW SAFETY RAIL FOR KINGFISHER PRIMARY

**BPC VACANCY** 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY WITH YEOVIL RIVER COMMUNITY TRUST

### YFW BLOOD BIKES A BIG CONGRATULATIONS

Yeovil Free wheelers have been awarded "The Queens Award for Voluntary Service" As a Parish Council we support this dedicated team and are thrilled for them so we give a huge **CONGRATULATIONS** for winning this prestigious award.

The whole team have worked tirelessly throughout the pandemic collecting and delivering, blood, platelets, tissue samples, medications, breast milk. CT scans, medical equipment to Hospitals, Hospice, Care homes, and private homes.

They cover most of Somerset, and Dorset, and all are volunteers who receive no remuneration at all for all their efforts.



**for Voluntary Service** 

## ECO WARRIORS RECEIVE NEW EQUIPMENT

Preston Primary School before the half term Holiday BPC chairman Keith Weston and the Clerk Marie Attrill took time to present Preston Eco Warriors with New HiViz jackets and litter pickers. Also Head Teacher at Preston Primary (Mrs Claire Hodgeson) said, Its absolutely brilliant how the parish council have eagerly supported our young Eco Warriors in this project.



#### **SENIORS COFFEE MORNING**

It was agreed to release £300.00 of well-being funds(Donated by SCC) to the Brympton Community coffee morning group.

The funds will buy new boilers/kettles, Refreshments, and ancillary equipment.

It is planned to hold the first coffee morning in the "Arrow". The 6th July is a target date (subject to change according to Government guidelines)

#### **SWAN THEATRE:**

Mr Harding of the Swan Theatre spoke in support of an application for funding towards a new aircon/ heat exchanger system that is required to reduce covid transmission risks.

BPC agreed to support with a grant of £500-00

#### **SPEEDING**

A recent community survey revealed that Speeding is a huge issue for a lot of residents.

Our own Speed watch team report that excess speed on Bluebell lane is a cause of real concern.

The parish council strategic working party will take a detailed review of options to reduce speeds not only on Bluebell lane but across the parish.

There is anecdotal evidence that a large portion of the speeding is by parish residents!

Please keep our community safe respect the speed limits!



### ABBEY COMMUNITY HALL IS NOW BACK OPEN

Abbey community hall has been pleased to welcome back most of our regular users this month.

It's been lovely to see you all as we get back to some form of normality.

Regular users we have welcomed back so far include;

Monday's Brownies and Scout Groups.

Tuesday's Brownies and Guide Groups.

Wednesday's Zumba Group, Cubs and Badminton. Thursday's keep fit class, Judo

Thursday's keep fit class, Judo Group and Helen Laxton Dance Classes.

Friday's Thai Chi, Line Dancing, Beavers and Karate.

Saturday Adventists Church.

Sunday Yeovil Vineyard Church.

To contact any of the user groups

https://sites.google.com/a/ abbeymanorcc.org/home/home/ Contact-Us

We are also now taking bookings for private hire, for further details please email: **bookings@ abbeymanorcc.org** 

Or leave an answer phone message **07944 197962** 

### NEW SAFETY RAIL FOR KINGFISHER PRIMARY

Kingfisher Primary School. It is confirmed that Persimmon Homes will fit safety railings outside the school nursery gate.

Thanks to the persistence of County and Parish Councillor Josh Williams in getting this issue highlighted and resolved.



#### **BPC VACANCY**

We now have a vacancy for a councillor to be co-opted onto the council.

We are committed to being fully representative of our Parish and welcome applications from anyone over the age of 18 who wants to represent and support our community.

#### Volunteer Opportunity with Yeovil River Community Trust

Yeovil Rivers Community Trust volunteers have been planting water marginals and wild flowers along the stream at Lawrence way. If you want to help with this important work please contact the clerk, or through the YRCT website.



**Email:** clerkbrympton@parish council.gov.uk

**Telephone:** 01935 424332 **Mobile:** 0756381963

All images are copyrighted by Brympton Parish Council.